
“UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT” 

MINISTRY AND MATURITY 

FAMILY MATTERS 

May, June and July have 
been very busy months! Beth 
and I travelled to the U.S. in 
May to attend Rebekah’s 
graduation with a Masters 
Degree in Music Education 
from Pensacola Christian 
College. We are so proud of 
her as she begins her new career as a music teacher at 
Franklin Road Christian School in Murfreesboro, TN! 

My father, Charles Lott, has 
been the pastor of Grace 
Baptist Church in Vidor, TX, 
for the last 45 years! He has 
been so faithful over the years, 
but about 9 years ago he was 
diagnosed with Parkinson’s 
Disease.  

During our time in the U.S. I was also able to help my 
parents out with several home repairs, assist with a few 
doctor’s visits, help get some church records caught up to 
date, and aide in getting some other personal affairs in order.  
Pray that as Dad’s Parkinson’s advances that my parents will 
have wisdom in each decision that they will be facing. 

On June 12th, Metropolitan Baptist Church of Fort Worth, 
TX, hosted a memorial service for my father-in-law, 
Missionary Milton Martin, who passed away shortly after 
restrictions were put into place in March of 2020. Friends 
and family, including pastors and missionaries were present 
for the special service. Shortly after Bro. Martin’s death, the 
Lord led me to compose a special song regarding his life and 
ministry that I shared through a prerecorded video.  

After the memorial 
service, every living 
descendent of Bro. 
Martin was able to 
be at a special 3-day 
family reunion. A total of 49 children, grandchildren and 
great grandchildren were together to share and make 
special memories to last for years to come. 

 

Ministry continues despite the distance! While here in the 
States, we continue to minister in Peru. Bible studies and 
discipleship have continued via Zoom video calls.  

In addition, the brethren in Peru have carried on the services 
in our absence. We praise the Lord for the men and women 
that have been faithful and have “stepped up to the plate” in 
different ministry responsibilities. Pray for the spiritual 
and numerical growth of Truth Baptist Church. 
 
 
We also finished making the 
transition to our new sending 
church, Friendship Baptist 
Church of Hurst, TX, where 
Bro. Jerry Power, Jr. is the 
pastor. Thank you, Faith Baptist Church of Temple, TX, for 
the wonderful years of partnership in ministry!  
We are now back in Peru! Thank you for your prayers!  
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